
Beverly Woods Elementary School

PTA BOD Meeting

March 3, 2016 at 7:45am

Present:

Ellen Houpt

Michele Turner

Heather Nalls

Suzi Purdy

Lindy Gignac

Jennifer Briggs

Tiffany Martin

Sterling Oliver

Mary Rantala

Kelly Dowdy

I. Meeting called to order at 7:47am (Ellen)
II. Minutes (Ellen)
· The February 4, 2016 BOD Meeting minutes were approved.
III. Financial Report (Lindy)
· Girl’s Night Out Dance:  Made approximately $800 which is most ever.  Mostly due to cost control.  May reduce entrance fee next year.  Consider even amount.
· Science Olympiad:  Budget a bit over due to the fact that we are sending 3 teams this year.
· K Manipulatives:  Layne Garner purchasing needed materials.
· Budget:  All Committee Heads are encouraged to manage budgets to determine what is leftover for the year.  Conservative estimates, taking into account start up funds needed ($14,000) and magazine / agenda costs ($6,000), put our overage at approximately $13,000.  Discussion on where money should go.  Decided to give excess funds to teachers.  Vote to be taken at General Membership Meeting 3/10 to get full approval.
· Spring Refresher:  Approved adding 8 1/2 teachers to spring refresher monies (approximately $850).  Includes 6 1/2 specials teachers, Cheri Lowe and Lisa Holt.  Use same protocol for next year.
· Chrome Books:  District to give 4th grade Chrome Books next year.
· Teacher’s Lounge:  Still investigating updating lounge.  Plumber determined no water line is possible in lounge.
· Timbertalk:  PTA currently printing 54 copies of Timbertalk for Pre-K students and those who do not have access to computer.  Decided to continue for remaining of this year but will re-examine for next year.
IV. President’s Report (Ellen)
· Mailboxes:  PTA mailboxes have been re-done.  Just position is labeled (not name) so can use from year to year.
· Blue Ribbon Sign:  Kelly to put in work order to have sign at front of school moved to building.
· Marquee:  Front office received some questions on Odyssey of the Mind marquee message.  Done by individual and not PTA or school.  Will be taken down.
V. Principal’s Report (Kelly)
· MAP Testing:  MAP testing currently going on.  Smooth sailing heading into Spring Break.  
VI. Vice President - Events Report (Michele)
· Boys Night Out:  Four large groups are confirmed for 4/29.  Need to determine who will be heading BNO next year.
· Summer Read-a-thon:  Michele to call meeting to ensure committee is on track.
VII. Vice President - Programs (Heather)
· Lunch Room Monitors:  Continue to look for new ways to get volunteers to help out in lunch room.  Nothing has worked thus far.  Need to re-examine for next year and determine if economical to hire a 2nd monitor.  Heather to ask specific volunteer who has helped out tremendously to see if she’ll continue doing so for the remaining part of the year.
VIII. Advocacy Report (Sterling)
· Timbertalk:  New article on reassignment to be run in next Timbertalk.
· Drop Box:  Issues with capacity solved.
· Room Parent:  Working on current inconsistencies.
IX. Nominating (Tiffany)
· Room Parents Committee Head:  Have two different people?  One for regular classrooms and one for specials teachers?  Depends on who is leading.  May need committee support.
· Holes:  Still looking to fill a few holes.  Names discussed.
· Timbertalk:  Do next year?
IX.  Meeting adjourned at 8:32am (Ellen)
Respectfully Submitted,

Suzi Purdy

Secretary


